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MURRAY, Utah, March 28, 2024 (GLOBE NEWSWIRE) -- FinWise Bancorp (NASDAQ: FINW) (“FinWise” or the “Company”), parent company of
FinWise Bank (the “Bank”), today announced the appointment of Jim Noone to President along with the hiring and appointment of Robert Wahlman as
Chief Financial Officer, effective immediately. Mr. Wahlman will succeed Javvis Jacobson, who will remain with the Bank as Treasurer.

Mr. Noone, currently President of FinWise Bank, has been appointed by the Board of Directors to the position of President of FinWise Bancorp. He
joined the Bank in February 2018 and was named Executive Vice President and Chief Credit Officer in June of 2018. Mr. Noone has over 20 years of
financial services experience including commercial banking, investment banking, and private equity.

Mr. Wahlman joins FinWise with over 35 years of total experience in the banking industry, including nearly 20 years as Chief Financial Officer of both
private and publicly listed bank holding companies. Most recently, Mr. Wahlman served as the Chief Financial Officer of Axiom Bank and Axiom
Bancshares, Inc., where he played a key role in restoring the bank to profitable operations. During his extensive banking career, Mr. Wahlman has
helped lead growing organizations with public company reporting responsibilities, demonstrating a strength in building finance teams supportive of
achieving the company’s vision while controlling its financial risks. Mr. Wahlman has also served on three bank boards of directors throughout his
career.

Kent Landvatter, Chief Executive Officer of FinWise stated, "As FinWise continues to grow and expand its fintech banking solutions products through
the  upcoming  launch  of  Payments  Hub  and  BIN  Sponsorship  offerings,  we  are  excited  to  further  strengthen  our  leadership  team.  With  Jim’s
appointment and the financial skill set and significant banking industry expertise Bob brings to the Company, we are well positioned for our next phase
of growth. I am also extremely thankful to Javvis for his meaningful contributions, including through the Company’s initial public offering and numerous
strategic initiatives and we look forward to benefitting from his expertise and dedication in his new role."

"I am thrilled to join the FinWise team at this pivotal moment in the Company's growth plans," commented Mr. Wahlman. "I look forward to working
closely with the leadership team to execute the Company's vision and further strengthen its position as an innovative and premier fintech banking
solutions provider.”

About FinWise Bancorp
FinWise is reshaping the Banking value chain through Fintech enablement. The Company is at a key expansion point as it incorporates Payments Hub
and BIN Sponsorship offerings into its current platforms, creating an integrated Fintech banking solutions provider. Its existing Strategic Program
Lending business, done through scalable API-driven infrastructure, powers deposit,  lending and payments programs for leading Fintech brands.
FinWise also manages other Lending programs such as SBA 7(a), Real Estate, and Leasing, which provide optionality for disciplined balance sheet
growth. FinWise is well positioned to help Fintechs through its compliance oversight and risk management-first culture.

Contacts

investors@finwisebank.com 
media@finwisebank.com

https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=iXEK4kLen_3ToMX-ywWZLWkMiSXWWGd6soYQeRzy_QXcCS4yN30XdXcyR35ZXbOpoTahFjDbJ0NjRSd4AQdM4DqCfeaWFmgPco9a2fxaeqe4PyLEV02OFOS_DQMUHljb
https://www.globenewswire.com/Tracker?data=PFJL4vpwbo-bzDInP4FVSRm5eLzjJS9HzMFG2kHymyIwkuqJDAe78mVk0RVcMspoUACP8SBCBa2pTMa2Iqmwy370wSF58nDiSyC1rEyPz7k=

